Piympton Council on Aging — Minutes September 12, 2013

Members present: Chris Maiorano, Dot Cushman, Sandra Hehry, Shirley Martin, Pat Mustacaros, Sue
Walker, Barbara Knox, Trisha Detterman

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and amended to read Meals on Wheels are picked up at
Woodlands not served there.

About 40 people attended the barbeque at the Upland Club in August.

There are few people in Senior Club and it may not continue because of such poor attendance. The next
activity is a covered dish lunch at Woodlands on October 9 at 12:30 pm. Please bring a place setting and
a dish to share.

Deb Stuart gave a presentation on tax infoermation, deferrals and exemptions.

Trisha Detterman spoke about the new van and senior issues. There seems to be some kind of reaction
to some chemical in the van carpeting causing her eye problems. Chris will investigate and deal with it.

Elaine Rouse reported that at present only one person in Plympton is receiving Meals on Wheels.

Dick Gauley will be in the Senior Spotlight (newsletter) for October. He will be moving out of town soon.
The next Social Hour will be on Tuesday, September 24. Jackie Freitas has a Halloween craft planned.
Yoga at PHS is going well. There are 10-12 people attending every week.

Plans for the Senior luncheon sponsored by COA are on hold at the moment. There is no location yet.
Treasurers Report: Town: $6,296.68; Handy: $4,074.00.

RECEIVED

Respectfully submitted, Pat Mustacros
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